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October 9, 2019

Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, October 9, 2019.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.

 Dennis Firestone called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman

Gary Longenecker, Secretary

Brent McFeaters, Township Manager

Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer 

Bryan Michael, Road Crew Supervisor (absent)

 Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor    




Steve Sherk, Township Engineer




Nine (9) Citizens  

EXECUTIVE SESSION


Dennis Firestone announced that an Executive Session was held on Sunday October 6, 2019 regarding personnel.

PUBLIC COMMENTS


None

MINUTES

Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the September 11, 2019 Meeting Minutes.  All approved. 

FINANCIAL REPORT 


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the Financial Report.  All approved.  

FORT INDIANTOWN GAP – David Weisnicht


Mr. Weisnicht did not attend the meeting.  Dennis Firestone commented that there are wires hanging very low on Quartermaster Road.  Brent McFeaters, Township Manager said he has already spoken to Mr. Weisnicht about the low wires on Quartermaster Road.   

STATE POLICE REPORT


The State Police Report is available when provided with the handouts

NORTHERN LEBANON FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (NLFES) 

The monthly NLFES Report was provided with the meeting handouts.  

PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT – Liz Krause


Liz Krause reported that the Planning Commission met on Wednesday, October 2, 2019 and reviewed the following:  

1. Freightliner Subdivision & Land Development Plan – Freightliner asked the Planning Commission to table the plan until the November meeting when Justin Doty will present revised plans.

2.  Kapp Minor Subdivision Plan – The Planning Commission reviewed the Kapp Subdivision (17 Mindy Lane) to subdivide 9.27 acres from Harry & Patricia Kapp to be added to the adjoining lands of Randy Kapp.     Since a private Right-of Way agreement needs to be resolved, no action was taken on the Plan.

3.  Revised Final Subdivision & Land Development Plan I-78/I-81 Logistics Park, Phase II (First Logistics Center)  - The Planning Commission reviewed the plan which proposes adding a driveway to Building B and extending the widening of Bordnersville Road to the old driveway and replacing an existing culvert.  The plan also proposes additional trailer parking in case the need arises in the future.   Since there are several issues that need addressed on the plan, no action was taken, and the plan was tabled until the November meeting.

4. Burnell Martin Poultry Operation Final Land Development Plan – The Planning Commission reviewed the plan which proposes two 55’ x 436’ poultry barns and a 16’ x 16’ generator shed which is located at 86 Maple Lane.  No action was taken, and the plan was tabled until the November meeting. 

5. The Planning Commission agreed to hold the January 2020 meeting on Tuesday, January 7th since the first Wednesday of the month falls on New Year’s Day.

ZONING OFFICER REPORT

Liz Krause reported that five permits were issued totaling $732.00, $1,198.00 was received in reimbursement fees and $2,070.00 was received in plan submittal fees.  Krause added that a transient permit was issued for one week to sell “Trump” paraphernalia at the intersection of Lickdale Road and SR 72.  


Krause also reported the following:

Enforcement Issues:

· Judge Tylwalk upheld the Zoning Hearing Board’s Decision regarding John & Linda Light’s property at 26 Yingst Drive.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary authorizing Atty. Bametzreider to move forward and file a complaint with the District Justice with the proceedings to enforce the Zoning Hearing Board’s decision regarding ZHB Case # 18-06.  

· I met with Derek Bartram of DEP and also Monica and Johnathan Kennedy at the property on September 17.  Randy Blouch and Robert Adley were also there.  According to Derek about half of the tires were removed at that point, but he said it appeared that there was another load dumped on the neighboring property after his previous visit.  

Johnathan said he was going to get the tires removed in order to avoid going to the Hearing and was going to keep us updated but has not done so.  I tried calling him, and also Monica (who said her hands are now tied because Johnathan isn’t giving her any money to pay for the trucks), but so far neither one of them has called me back.  I spoke to Derek of DEP last week who said he was going to file a NOV, giving them 30 more days to remove the tires from the property. 

The Hearing was scheduled for Friday morning, but it may be rescheduled, or the District Judge may find in favor of the Township if the property owner doesn’t reply to the complaint.  Atty. Bametzreider added that it’s his understanding that at this point the Hearing is cancelled and if they don’t file an answer by Friday, the Judge will issue a default judgement and we can proceed from there.  

· More scrap and other junk have been removed from 47 Whitetail Lane and the piles are getting smaller as the cleanup-process continues.  We received a note/letter from the property owner saying that he will bring the property into compliance but needs more time due to the years of accumulation.  Dennis Firestone said since he’s made a lot of progress, the Board should give him at least another 30 days to clean up the property.  Atty. Bametzreider said Liz should send Mr. Fake a letter stating that a Zoning Enforcement Notice was previously sent and since 30 days have passed, Mr. Fake is officially in violation of the Township’s Zoning Ordinance but the Board has agreed to give him an additional 30 days to bring the property into compliance.  

· All but two unlicensed vehicles which are used for demolition derby racing have been removed from 70 Campmeeting Road.  The remaining two cars have the windows and any other glass removed which is required for this type of racing.  

· I received a phone call regarding illegal burning at 519 Jonestown Road.  I went to the property, had them put the fire out, presented them with the burning ordinance and GLRA regulations, and followed up with a letter.  

ROAD FOREMAN REPORT


Brent McFeaters, Township Manager said the road crew has been mowing the grass along the roads prior to tree trimming.  He added they have replaced signs, put reflectors at the culverts, began working on the parking lot and received several loads of anti-skid.  

ENGINEER’S REPORT – STEVE SHERK – 

1. Street Occupancy / Driveway Permits:  No permits were issued since the last meeting.
2. Atlantic-Sunrise Pipeline.  As discussed last month, the final restoration work at the Hoover Drive pipeline crossing is tentatively scheduled for the spring.  Martin Paving provided an estimate in the amount of $3,150.00 to complete the repair and Transco has agreed to reimburse the Township for the final cost of the repair.  

3. Green Point School Road Bridge.  Guiderail installation, paving and landscape restoration are scheduled for this week.  CriLon has agreed to credit the Township for the cost to oil-& chip paved areas with minor cosmetic damage.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the change order to the contract for CriLon to credit $1,040.75 which will cover 597. X 3.25 sq. yard for the scoured areas that were rutted.  The bridge can be re-opened following inspection by Wilson Consulting.  
4. Quartermaster Road Culvert.  See separate letter dated 10/9/2019 with bid results and our recommendation for the bid award. After a discussion regarding Mohawk Contracting & Development of 125 Krocks  Road in Allentown being the lowest bidder in the amount of $171,250.00, Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to award the bid for the Quartermaster Road Culvert to Mohawk Contracting & Development contingent upon providing bonding and insurance.  All approved.  Construction is anticipated to commence in early November and work should be completed by the end of year as Fort Indiantown Gap anticipates the East ACP project will start in the spring.  Final paving may need to be pushed into the spring due to weather limitations.  The Temporary Construction Access Licensing Agreement has been signed by all parties. Steve reported 
5. Silvertown Road Culverts.  After speaking with the project manager at A.H. Moyer, they plan to start construction around the beginning of January.  They understand work must be substantially completed by April 3rd, as required by the Agreement.

6. Neuins Lane Culvert.  The GP-11 permit registration and drawings are completed and ready for submission to DEP following the Township’s signature of the permit application.  Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to authorize Brent McFeaters, Township Manager to sign the GP11 Permit Application.  All approved.  

7. Ridge Road Bridge Inspection.  See separate letter dated 10/3/2019 with inspection findings and recommendations.  Steve explained to the Board that the Ridge Road Bridge does need replaced and he estimates the cost will be around $270,000.00   Dennis Firestone commented that they will not be using Liquid Fuels money to replace the Bridge  Kerry McCrary said  the bridge should be able to handle heavy trucks and should push for replacement next year.  Steve Sherk said he will ask CriLon for a budget price to replace the bridge.  After a discussion, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize Steve Sherk to start on the preliminary engineering to replace the Ridge Road Bridge.  All approved.  

8. PennDOT Green Light Go.  Union Township was one of 24 municipalities statewide to receive funding for traffic signal upgrades through PennDOT’s Green Light-Go Program.  The Township will receive $187,572 for traffic signal retiming, vehicle detection upgrades, and controller replacement to provide monitoring and communications technology at three intersections along Fisher Avenue.  The Township will be required to match $46,893.00, some of which will come from developer contributions and escrowed money.  The Township should soon expect to receive an award letter and grant agreement from PennDOT.  The Township has the option to decline the offer of award.

9. Eric Newswanger Poultry Operation – Land Development Plan.  The NPDES permit has been approved by DEP and the applicant has returned signed copies of the Stormwater O&M and Developer’s Agreements.  Therefore, we recommend plan approval. Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the Eric Newswanger Poultry Operation Land Development Plan.  All approved. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – ATTORNEY PAUL BAMETZREIDER

TEMPORARY CONSTRUCTIN ACCESS LICENSING AGREEMENT 


Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor explained that he has prepared the Temporary Construction Access Licensing Agreement for the culvert crossing on Quartermaster Road that was signed on September 27, 2019 to expedite the bidding/construction process and asked the Board to ratify the signing of the agreement.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to ratify the signing of the temporary construction licensing agreement for the culver crossing on Quartermaster Road.
All approved.  

JEFF CAMP – OLD FOR ROAD PROPERTY CLEAN UP


Atty. Bametzreider said that he’s been communicating with Jeff Camp who said Woodland Construction is taking the necessary steps to tear down the house on his property on Old Forge Road.  Brent McFeaters, Township Manager said he spoke with the representative from Woodland Construction who said he will obtain the required demolition permit from the Township in order to take down the house. 

COLONIAL DRIVE AGREEMENTS


Attorney Bametzreider said that he sent the Colonial Drive agreements to Clyde Patches but has not received them back from him.  

NEW BUSINESS

MOTION TO APPROVE THE 2019 MMO FINANCIAL NUMBERS FOR THE YEAR


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve $20,431.54 for the 2019 MMO.  All approved.  

MOTION TO APPROVE THE 2020 WORKERS COMPENSATION AND EMPLOYERS LIABLITLIY INSURANCE POLICY OF $9,320.00


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve $9,320.00 for the 2020 Workers Compensation and Employers Liability Insurance Policy.  All approved.

MOTION TO APPROVE HOFFER’S PAVING QUOTE OF $6,600.00


Brent McFeaters, Township Manager explained that the paving is to be completed along Awol Road and Hoover Drive in the areas of the new inlets and culvert pipes.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve Hoffer Paving’s quote of $6,600.00 for paving in the area along Awol Road & Hoover Drive.  All approved.  

MOTION TO DONATE $500.00 TO THE JONESTOWN AREA CHURCHES THANKSGIVING FEST


Brent McFeaters explained to the Board that the previous years’ donation has been $100.00, but the event is open to Union Township’s residents which will be held on Saturday, November 16, 2019 from 12:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m.  Atty. Bametzreider added that the funds can be paid from the Recreation Fund since the event is open to Union Township residents.  Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to approve the $500.00 donation to the Jonestown Area Churches Thanksgiving Fest.  All approved.  
MOTION TO DONATE TO THE MATTHES PUBLIC LIBRARY


Brent McFeaters explained to the Board that last year’s donation was $1,500.00 which was paid from the Recreation fund.  After a brief discussion, Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to approve a donation of $1,500.00 to Matthews Public Library from the Recreation Fund.  All approved.
MOTION TO DONATE TO THE HOLIDAY LIGHTS IN THE PARK


Brent McFeaters explained to the Board that last year’s donation to the Holiday Lights was $500.00 which was held at Coleman’s Park, but this year the event will be held at the Expo Center in Lebanon.  Attorney Bametzreider noted that in order to use Recreation Fund money for the donation, the event should be held in a neighboring Township for benefit to the residents.  Dennis Firestone noted that last year Union Township was the only municipality that contributed to the event.  After a brief discussion Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to not give a donation to the Holiday Lights in the Park.  All approved.  

SOFTWARE TRAINING FOR HARRIS SEWER BILLING


Brent McFeaters explained to the Board that the sewer billing training is free and will be held on October 22nd and asked the Board for permission for himself and Liz Krause to attend the training.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve Brent McFeaters and Liz Krause to attend the software training for Harris sewer billing on Tuesday, October 22nd.  All approved.  

ELECTION DAY


Brent McFeaters announced that Election Day is on November 5, 2019 and the polls open at 7:00 a.m.  

TRICK OR TREAT NIGHT IS THURSDAY, OCTOBER 31, 2019


Brent McFeaters announced that Trick or Treat night is on Thursday, October 31, 2019 from 6:00-8:00 p.m. and the rain date is November 1, 2019.

OLD BUSINESS


None

BILLS PAYABLE


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to pay the bills in the amount of $178,481.03 from the General, Recycling, Liquid Fuels Street-Light, Recreation & Payroll Funds.  All approved. 
DATE OF NEXT PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING


Wednesday November 6, 2019 - 7:00 PM  
DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING

Wednesday, November 13 , 2019  -  6:30 PM
DATE OF NEXT BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETINGS

Wednesday, November 13, 2019  -  7:00 PM
ADJOURNMENT

With no further business or comments, the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Krause

Recording Secretary

